
 
 

 

 

 

Newsletter 7/23 

05/03/2023

 

Dear AIS family 

Welcome to the newsletter sharing events from the last week of term. I hope you 

have all enjoyed a restful break and are ready for another exciting semester at AIS. 

 

Happy Reading! 

Graham 
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1. In the News ς Flight to Nowhere! 
 

Some of our students have been enjoying reading articles from 

our subscription online newspaper ‘First News’.  As we all have 

travel tales to tell, this one caught my eye…. 

 
 

 
Passengers on a flight from New Zealand to New York travelled for a whopping 16 hours only 

ǘƻ ŜƴŘ ǳǇ ƛƴ ŜȄŀŎǘƭȅ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ǇƭŀŎŜ ǘƘŜȅΩŘ ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘΗ 

 

The Air New Zealand plane took off from Auckland and headed towards America as planned, but 

halfway through the nearly 9,000-mile flight, the pilot discovered a problem at New York’s John F 

Kennedy International Airport. An electrical fire had caused a power outage, which meant the 

plane wouldn’t be able to land. 

 

While some other flights were diverted, the Air New Zealand plane was told to turn around and 

go back home! 

 

A staggering 16 hours later, passengers arrived back in Auckland where they’d first begun their 

journey and were told they could rebook on the next available service. 
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        In the News 2 ς Broken! 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Whilst on holiday in Vietnam last week, I fell off my 

mountain bike and managed to break my elbow – please 

come and sign my plaster cast if you see me around this 

week. J 



 

2. Tuesday Tunes  
  

Anders (Erik and Elias’ dad) joined us for Tuesday Tunes last week and set us some musical 

challenges.  He played three well-known children’s tunes but disguised them.  We had to guess 

what they were – it was very difficult but a great challenge.  Thank you Anders. 

 
 

 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 We then enjoyed some excellent ukulele playing from the Krakens. 
 
 

 
  
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

3. We were so close! 
 

AIS Primary and Middle School teams were involved in SKAC tournaments at the end of Semester 

2.1.  Both teams played brilliantly and were runners up in their respective groups.  Well done to 

everyone involved and especially to Mr Rafa and to coach Maivi for helping them to prepare. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
4. AIS Middle School Maths Exhibition ς Ms BrindhaΩs Report 

“Congratulations to the Unicorns and the Krakens for your outstanding Exit Point projects! 

I would like to highly appreciate them for the effort they have put into their projects. I am very 

proud of everyone. It was fantastic to see them present their Math projects with great 

confidence and pride. They have worked so hard and pushed their abilities to the limit to make 

this success happen. I noticed impressive progress in the last few weeks and they all did a 

remarkable job.  

Special thanks to Ms Jiyeon for the beautiful art displays that were linked to Mathematics and 

for helping us out with the materials we needed. She was a huge support throughout this 

process and we would like to thank her. Thank you Ms Jiyeon!  

Thank you to our little friends from the early years and the primary years for being a great 

audience. Thanks to all the parents who joined us today. Hope you all had a wonderful time and 

enjoyed the presentations and learned something new as well!” 

 

 
 

 
 

                          
  

 
 
 

   

 

 

 



 

5. Personal Goal of the Week ς  (Collaborator) 
 
At AIS, as part of our International Curriculum Association program in Early Years, Primary 

School, and Middle School we encourage the students to develop a range of Personal Goals 

(PGs). We believe that developing these personal attributes alongside academic skills is key to 

a successful and happy life! 
 

This week I am going to choose Collaborator as the Personal Goal.  

 

 

There have been some great examples of collaboration in school over the last few weeks.  

Middle School excelled in this personal goal – not only through their outstanding ukulele 

ensemble work, but also in their Math Exhibition and volleyball exploits. 

 

Our Primary students also collaborated successfully in their volleyball tournament and I was 

delighted to be invited to join a camp fire picnic in Early Years where members of Snail class 

had collaborated to use their classroom materials imaginatively. 

 

 

 

 



 

6. Dates for your diary  

 

AIS Curriculum Information Evening ς Wednesday 22nd March 18.00 ς 19.00 

 

AIS Open School 2 ς Wednesday 29th March 08.45 ς 10.15 

 

AIS Spring Concert ς Thursday 20th April 18.30  

 

AIS Sports Day ς Friday 14th April 10.00 ς 15.00 

 

AIS International Picnic ς 21st April 12.00 ς 15.00 
 

Term 2 ends on Friday 21st April at 12.05 

 

Late Spring Break 22nd April ς 7th May 

 



 

¢ƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ǿƻǊŘΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧ 
 
 

 

 

to the PTA and parents who provided the delicious lunch for staff 

during the last week of term. 

 

It was yummy and much appreciated! 


